





4th Workshop on Applications of EPR in
Biology and Medicine

In this issue of Current Topics in Biophysics, the reader will find a collection of papers
presented during the 4th Workshop on Applications of EPR in Biology and Medicine,
which took place in the Institute of Molecular Biology, Jagiellonian University, Krakow,
Poland from 27 September - 02 October, 1998. The Workshop, dedicated to Professor
Stanistaw Lukiewicz on his 70th birthday, was a truly special event. Small in size by
any standard (it had about 50 participants), the Workshop attracted leading experts in
EPR spectroscopy and related fields from USA, Russia, Italy and Poland. The Work-
shop consisted of invited lectures, oral presentations and round table discussions, and it
was organized into five scientific sessions: EPR in vivo, Medical Applications, New
Developments and Techniques, EPR in Membranous Systems, and Oxidative Stress.
The papers published ir. this issue of Current Topics in Biophysics are fairly represen-
tative of the different topics discussed during the Workshop.

Among many superb presentations of the Workshop, one of the most memorable was
a special lecture delivered by Professor Lukiewicz. A kind of retrospective account of
research carried out by himself and his collaborators for over 40 years, it was an excel-
lent illustration of how far biological EPR has gone during the last half a century. As a
scientist, science organizer and teacher, Professor Lukiewicz played an important role in
the advancement of EPR research. He was the organizer and first Head of the Depart-
ment of Biophysics, Jagiellonian University, Co-Founder of the Polish Biophysical So-
ciety and the Polish Society for Medical Physics, and undisputed pioneer and leader in
biological and biomedical applications of EPR spectroscopy and EPR oximetry in Po-
land.

On behalf of the Organizing and Scientific Committee of the 4th Workshop on Appli-
cations of EPR in Biology and Medicine, I wish to express our sincere gratitude to the
distinguished guests, who came as invited speakers and to all participants for making
this Workshop a very successful scientific meeting.

See you again in 2001!

The Organizing Committee of the 4th Workshop gratefully acknowledges the support
of US-Poland Maria Sklodowska-Curie Joint Fund I, Ministry of National Education,
Stefan Batory Foundation, st Polish-American Bank in Krakéw and the Institute of
Molecular Biology.

Professor Tadeusz Sarna
Chairman of the Organizing Committee








